BRIEFING TO HEATH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Report Title: Review of Primary Care

Report Author: Mark Hardman, Constitutional Services Officer

Date: 7th January 2020

1. Background

- 1.1 At the meeting of the Committee held on 3rd September 2019 Members received the latest of a number of reports advising of progress in implementing a new model of Urgent Primary Care for Oldham.
- 1.2 At that time the Committee was advised that a new model would not be implemented until the CCG was confident that the service would meet clinical needs, be safe and offered an improved patient experience. An Objective Review, anticipated to take one month to complete, was to be undertaken to take stock of progress and consider how best to implement the model going forward.
- 1.3 The Committee noted the update provided and resolved that a further update be submitted on the outcome of the review when completed.
- 1.4 The appended presentation provides the requested update and now more broadly addresses the future of all of General Practice in Oldham, rather than just Urgent Primary Care. Representatives from Oldham CCG will be in attendance at the meeting to deliver the presentation and receive questions from the Committee.

2 Recommendations

- 2.1 The Health Scrutiny Committee is recommended to receive the report and to raise and discuss issues arising with attending CCG representatives.
- 2.2 The Health Scrutiny Committee is recommended to consider whether it would wish to receive further reports on this issue and, if so, to identify a timescale or circumstances arising to determine submission of further report(s).